Headteachers: Mrs P Ayliffe & Mrs S Stepney

Mayfield Primary School

Warwick Road, Cambridge, CB4 3HN

Telephone: 01223 712127

E-mail: office@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk Website: www.mayfield.cambs.sch.uk



# Autumn Term Newsletter No. I Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> September 2020

#### Welcome Back!

It has been an absolute joy to welcome the children back to school. We have been so impressed at drop off in the morning how positively the children have come in. They have worked and played within their bubbles, navigated a new lunch time routine, and generally taken on board the new way of being at school. We of course recognise that for some there will be anxiety. The support and guidance from adults both at home and in school will be vital in enabling them to, in time, feel secure and confident with the daily routines and enjoy their learning and being with their classmates again.

# **Learning Packs**

<u>Please</u> can you ensure that you return your child's learning pack to school. We need to ensure that each child has a learning pack with all the resources that they need to use in school. This will also be important in the event that a bubble has to isolate or we have to close the school.

## Drop-off and pick-up

Staggered starts and finishes are quite a logistical challenge. It is extremely helpful if children can arrive and be collected as promptly as is possible at their allocated time and gate. We will review the process at the end of next week and implement any changes that we feel would improve the system.

### **Assembly**

Assemblies will continue to be recorded and a link sent out for you so that you can watch them – should you wish to. The children will see the assemblies in their classes on each Monday and Friday.

#### Easy fundraising



Help to raise funds for the school when shopping online by going to <a href="https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/">https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/</a> and selecting Mayfield Primary School as your cause. The school receives a small donation every time you shop!

#### **Co-op Local Cause**

Another way to help is by selecting Mayfield as your Local Cause at the Co-op. Mayfield continue to be a Local Cause until the end of October. Donations from last year allowed the school to purchase new eco friendly tables which are now outside all the classrooms and in other areas on the school grounds.



For further dates and information please refer to the school website <a href="http://mayfieldcambridge.org/">http://mayfieldcambridge.org/</a>